NORWELL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

January 15, 2013 @ 7:00 PM - Room 112

ATTENDANCE:  Bob Woodill, Marynel Halatsis, David Osborne, Bruce Humphrey, Bill Grafton, Lori Hillstrand and David Magee.

Conservation Agent: Nancy Hemingway  

AGENDA ACCEPTANCE

Motion: Bruce Humphrey moved to accept the agenda.

Second: Bob Woodill 



In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

SCHEDULED DISCUSSIONS

7:00PM: Commission Goals (20 min.)

Nancy Hemingway distributed a copy of the Commission Projects Wish List to all members.

David Magee spoke about revisiting the standard OOC for updating. 

David Osborne mentioned 10 or 12 parcels of land, purchased by the CPC, that need restrictions written and asked for volunteers. David Magee and Bruce Humphrey agreed to work on this. 

David Osborne requested that the Commission members take the list of goals home, review it, and discuss at next meeting. Bruce Humphrey would like to see the items considered to be top priority and spend time discussing those. Nancy Hemingway, Bill Grafton and Bruce Humphrey will meet for an informal work session to discuss the items. David Osborne asked for an email on the meeting date. 

Highway Barn Update

Bob Woodill, previously voted Acting Chair for this project, took over this conversation. David Osborne was recused. Bob Woodill and Nancy Hemingway met with Russ Waldron and walked the area. The area plantings looked supple and decent. They agreed to visit the site again in the spring to review the 10-12 plants put on the watch list.  Mr. Mauch was satisfied. Nancy Hemingway named the plantings reviewed and said that they are guaranteed for two growing seasons.

Bob Woodill moved from his position of Acting Chair for this project and returned the seat to David Osborne. 

PUBLIC HEARING

Off Pleasant Street & George Rd.  / SE52- 987 George Road Drainage         Enforcement Discussion 

Applicant: Philip Johnson / Representative: Kevin Grady, Grady Consulting, Third Party Peer Review/ Seacoast Engineering, Paul Brogna, will also be present.

Present: Kevin Grady, Philip Johnson and Paul Brogna.

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway began the hearing by stating that no site plan related to the basin as it’s currently constructed had been submitted.

Kevin Grady spoke of the ongoing NOI, discussed at the last meeting, along with the Commission’s request for more information on the repair of the infiltration basin. After review of the basin, they decided to cap the emergency under-drain system. They’ve glued the cap to make it tamper proof and inoperable. Erosion control was discussed. Haybales were installed along George Road. 

The Commission wanted a remedy to the basin that was not draining. They removed the infiltration biomix. They’ve monitored the infiltration basin. There is no more significant standing water and is working as they have anticipated. They met with Paul Brogna and discussed the biomix along with the quality and quantity of sand in the basin. Samples were taken to Briggs Engineering. The analysis results indicated a high percentage of sand.  It’s his contention that the basin is working as it should be. 

David Magee questioned breakout around the basin. Kevin Grady said that there is some breakout but it can be remedied by minor grading. 

Bill Grafton said that the slopes weren’t solid and were saturated. Kevin Grady mentioned that the grass hasn’t yet taken and it should be okay. Kevin Grady showed the proposed sketch that was given to the developer for the under-drain. 

David Magee asked if they had checked the invert? Kevin Grady said that it appears to be exactly as what they proposed. 

Mr. Grady said that there was a minor modification where the valve was moved further downhill to make it easier to access for turning on and off. It was moved at the suggestion of the site contractor. 

Bruce Humphrey asked if they could verify whether the valve was left open after installation. Philip Johnson said his contractor told him that the valve wasn’t open. 

Paul Brogna said that since the 12/18/12 meeting, many people have visited the site. The erosion mats added and the straw bales put along George Road have improved the site and would act as a “band-aid” until the work can be resumed in the spring. He said that late today he received two sets of plans from Kevin Grady. Mr. Brogna questions the quality control of the sandy material in the pit. When this work was done in November, where was the sand from, what was the quality control of the sand brought in, how well was it mixed, etc. He sees that everything is draining very well here. 

David Magee asked Paul Brogna to explain what is the importance of controlling the time of infiltration. Also, if the ground is percolating at a speed that would accept the volume of water going through there, whether it’s 4 or 5% more sand, if it’s perking isn’t this a non-issue? Paul Brogna said that it could be a non-issue if it meets the total suspended solid removal minimum of 80%. So if it meets it as it leaves the sediment fore bay and into the infiltration basin then it’s compliant with the regulation. If it needs a certain percentage of additional purification and treatment as it infiltrates into the infiltration basin and below it, then that’s open for discussion. 

David Magee then asked if Mr. Brogna saw any evidence of ponding or breakout below the system that would suggest that it’s not percolating? Mr. Brogna answered that it is certainly percolating right now. The valve is definitely closed because there is no movement of water in the pipe. 

David Osborne said that at the last rain event he noticed a closely compacted pile of leaves right around the pipe and asked Mr. Brogna what that would indicate. Mr. Brogna said that the water is infiltrating and percolating through there at a faster rate than the rest of the basin. Mr. Osborne then said the pipe is not in any type of impervious layer, it’s in a crushed stone trench.  

Kevin Grady said that he had addressed this in the 12/27/12 letter. He explained that when the sand pipe was installed, the contractor put pea stone up along the sand pipe. This was not part of the initial plan.  They intended to put the biomix around the pipe and throughout the whole basin. They suggested in the letter that they can hand shovel the stone out and put bio retention mix around the standpipe. They believe this will even out the infiltration distribution.   Bill Grafton said that the sand percentages of 95% and 86% exceeded the max goal of 70-80%, which is acceptable. Mr. Brogna said some treatment is needed to meet the regulation. He also has concerns about the water along the barn side where the stonewalls are. Nancy Hemingway asked what is the correct recommendation of the fore bay? Mr. Brogna suggested cleaning out the area as soon as possible and it return it to its original operating condition.

Nancy Hemingway asked for a clear understanding of how we fix this problem. Kevin Grady said that he is willing to take out the emergency drain and redo it. 

Paul Brogna said that there was an approved plan from November 6th. There is a choice of going back to the original plan or modifying. Kevin Brady would prefer to go back to the original approved plan. 

David Osborne pointed out that this work was done without permission where we said that we’d like to be there for any work that would be continued on the basin. 

David Magee said that in the best practices detail, there is an item called a filter diaphragm. The purpose is to stop water from seeping out around the pipe. He asked Kevin Grady if this was installed. Mr. Grady answered that it was not installed since it’s not on the proposed plan. David Magee then said that it’s not unlikely that there is water coming out around the pipe. Mr. Grady said that he’s looked at that area several times and has not seen water coming out of that stone at the capped pipe. 

David Magee said that any work to remove the pipe at the bottom of the basin gives cause to confirm.  If there were truckloads of stone in there, they would need to remove this. David Osborne doesn’t see the point in delaying this. Come up with a plan that we can agree on and have the work done. 

Kevin Grady said that they would remove the pipe and the stone. David Osborne said that no work should be done without Mr. Brogna.

Nancy Hemingway said that in order to make the drain function, the fore bay would need to work. If you excavate and are down to bare soil is there a temporary fix at this time. Paul Brogna said that an inspection and cleaning of the system has to be done and a band-aid needs to be in place before the spring. Bob Woodill said that with the perforated pipe tied into the drain, what’s to prevent the water going down the pipe and bypassing all the infiltration. 

Richard Chevrey – 20 George Road – Let’s all compile a list of what has been done correctly on the site. i.e.: French drains with pipes. We cannot trust anything they’ve done. The pavement and catch basins are not done right. There needs to be some fines put out.

Robert Halloran – 8 George Road – The whole thing was dug out at least 10’ down and covered it with 75 ton of crushed stone that is draining directly into the wetlands. What they have up top is a smoke screen.

Jeff Smead – 28 George Road – he observed the same thing. The system that they put in is called a “wick”. The emergency system was done without permission. The solution is to take out the emergency system and rebuild it the way it’s supposed to be. He saw 75 yards of stone going in. Take out the system and put it in the correct way.

Kevin Grady said that the Commission has made everything clear. He was told that communication is critical and the Commission relies on the Agent.  

Nancy Hemingway confirmed that vegetation is a big part of taking the sediment out. She asked Mr. Brogna if there is anything that could be put in place to mimic the vegetation. How do we get the system in sequence working? He answered that he would selectively do an inspection of the fore bay and selectively remove those sediments that have to come out to band-aid the system until the springtime.

Mr. Osborne has suggested a timeframe. If everything is done, fines don’t get levied. If it’s not, fines are issued. Nancy Hemingway would suggest working until mid-February, with Paul Brogna’s supervision, so that the drain is removed. An observation pit should be dug. If there is stone, it should be removed. The sediment is to be removed from the fore bay to the greatest extent possible pending spring. A Commission member should be present. They’ll go back to the original plan (approved in 2011) using with the proper mix as approved by Mr. Brogna. David Osborne suggested that John Chessia, the town’s on-call structural engineer, be brought in. Mr. Brogna will work with Mr. Chessia to divide the fee. Mr. Osborne asked for a motion and a vote. 

Motion: Bill Grafton motioned that Off Pleasant Street and George Road/SE52-987 George Road Drainage that we will establish a monitor for the site and communication with the agent for all activities going forward. That the sediment in the fore bay be cleaned out. John Chessia will stand in during Paul Brogna’s absence on his rate as part of the contract. We will utilize the original plan under the OOC. We also determine whether or not all or some of the pea gravel needs to come out. We will establish a fine and a weather agreement with completion of the project as mutually agreeable. 

Second: Bob Woodill 


In Favor: Bob Woodill, Bill Grafton, Bruce Humphrey, Lori Hillstrand, Marynel Halatsis, David Osborne. 



Opposed:  David Magee 

Off Pleasant Street & George Rd. / SE52-997 / Single-family home lots. Etc 

(Per Applicant’s request, this hearing has been continued to February 19th, 2013)
211 Bowker Street / SE52-1007 / Pool             





  NOI (cont.) 

Applicant: Alfredo & Susana Chan / Representative: Rick Grady, Grady Consulting 
Present: Rick Grady

Discussion: Rick Grady said that this is for a proposed pool in the location of the previous above ground pool. They provided fencing proposed by the Commission. They lowered the grading and stonewall. They eliminated some patio to increase distance to the wetland. Location of proposed pool equipment was added to the plan, which is near the side of the house. They are proposing mitigation of 1547 sq feet with conservation marker posts.

Nancy Hemingway said that this proposal is an improvement. The wetland delineation through the lawn is essential. The lawn is actually a wet lawn, and she would recommend replacing some of the plants with a wetland species. Depths of excavation and construction details are needed since it is in direct location with a wetland area. 

She recommends a knowing the depth of the groundwater. She requested accurate information on the wetland. David Magee said that the consensus is that there were hydric soils throughout. She would just like the decision made with the consideration of the wetland bylaw.  The dewatering pit is at the outfall of the sum pump discharge. David Magee said that we would need as accurate as a plan as is possible. With a profile showing the entire excavation including what is going on underneath the pool. 

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to continue the hearing on 211 Bowker Street until February 5th in order to get the ground water determination and other information requested.

Second: Bill Grafton 

In Favor: Marynel Halatsis, Lori Hillstrand, Bill Grafton, Bob Woodill, David Magee, David Osborne     



Opposed: Bruce Humphrey  

South Street, Lot 2/SE52-1010/Construct Single-Family Home w/driveway & utilities NOI (cont.) 

Applicant: Bruce Duquet / Representative: Paul Mirabito 

Present: Paul Mirabito and Brad Holmes

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway distributed the site plans and Art Allen’s report. 

Paul Mirabito showed the project site. Arthur Allen reviewed the site for wetlands and other resource areas. Brad Holmes will address the site walk. There was additional survey work recommended by Art Allen. 

Brad Holmes went on a site walk with Bob Woodill and Dave Osborne and Art Allen. After review of the site, Mr. Allen was in agreement that the flags were accurate. The bordering vegetation and isolated vegetative wetland are in agreement with the plan. Nancy Hemingway said that Art Allen also noted that the land is subject to seasonal flooding.

Paul Mirabito asked that an additional survey be done to determine if there is a resource area. They found that there is water coming down South Street and flowing onto the property. A path was made from a construction vehicle will be eliminated after the proposed work. Two additional pipes were added (now 3) to assist in water flow going away from the wetland at the request of Art Allen.

John Ardual – 55 South Street - there is no water flowing under the driveway. The runoff is coming from South Street. He would like to see the original plan from the town. The one thing that shouldn’t be ignored is there is a lot of water behind the house being proposed.

Karen Ardual – 55 South Street – According to this plan she asked if a house can be built and not have her in 6’ of water? She was shown the plan and Paul Mirabito answered her concerns.  

Nancy Hemingway suggested a possible French drain to direct the water from the neighboring properties. Is there anyway to alleviate the abutters concern? Paul Mirabito said that the as-built plan has to go to the BOH. Once inspected by the BOH, if approved, they can continue. Nancy Hemingway said that her concern is the seasonal water flow. 

Motion: David Magee moved to continue the hearing subject to further review of the plan and submission of a single plan showing all work to be done.

Second: Bob Woodill 



In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None


96 Meadowbrook Road / SE52-1012 / Septic Repair                                                           NOI 

Applicant: Paul C. Coolidge / Representative: Darren Grady, Grady Consulting 

Present: Rick Grady

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway started by showing the site photos. Rick Grady said that Mr. Zimmer did the wetland delineation line. The only work proposed is the installation of the tank and pumping station of the septic. Nancy Hemingway said that although they are out of the 100’ buffer zone, they are in a riparian zone of estimated habitat. She recommends using a silt sock.

Motion: David Magee moved to close the hearing on 96 Meadowbrook Road/SE52-1012.

Second: Bob Woodill 



In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

Motion: David Magee moved to approve the permit with conditions.

Second:  Bob Woodill



In Favor:  All


Opposed:
244 South Street / SE52- 1013 / Septic Repair 





  NOI

Applicant: Sharon Ducey / Representative: Darren Grady, Grady Consulting 

Present: Rick Grady

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway explained the projected image of the location and said that her only concern is a drainage swale that crosses the left side of the property. It is in the most logical part of the property. Nancy Hemingway asked that they submit the channel and drainage from the intermittent stream on the plan before this is approved. Rick Grady added that erosion control is proposed.

Motion: David Magee moved to close the hearing on 244 South Street/SE52-1013.

Second: Bill Grafton



In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

Motion: David Magee requested a motion to permit the property. We are not approving the delineation. 

Second: Bill Grafton  



In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

40 Mount Blue Street / SE52- 1014 / Substation Maintenance (inc. grading) 

 NOI

Applicant: Tim Smith, Nat’l Grid / Representative: Karl Smith 

Present: David Arthur/Project Manager, Colin Duncan and Tim Smith/Nat’l Grid.

Discussion: Green cards were submitted and a new plan showing the erosion controls. Nancy Hemingway showed the photos of the location where grading will be done for the substation. David Arthur explained the necessity and operation of the substation. They will be replacing the transformers and update the existing equipment to improve reliability. Tim Smith explained the location and the placement of the poles and the transformer within the substation.50’ & 100’ buffer zones were shown. He also provided the Commission with a copy of the EG303 document. This will be done in late April and early May.  

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to close 40 Mount Blue Street/SE52-1014.

Second: David Magee 



In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to permit the hearing as conditioned.

Second: David Magee 



In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

30 Parker Street / SE52- 1015 / Septic System Installation 



 NOI 

Applicant: Robert J. & Joan L. Shea / Representative: Brendan P. Sullivan 

Present: Brendan P. Sullivan 

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway showed photos of the site to the Commission explaining where 4 perc tests were done and pointing out the wetland and original site for the septic, which has been moved.

Brendan Sullivan explained the timing of the perc tests.  Nancy Hemingway requested that the mulch sock be moved closer to the retaining wall. 

Motion: David Magee moved to close the hearing on 30 Parker Street/SE52-1015

Second: Lori Hillstrand 



In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

Motion: David Magee moved to permit the hearing.

Second: Bob Woodill 



In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None
LEGAL DOCUMENTS/VOTES

72 Jordan Lane / Ivas Environmental letter re: closure 

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway recommends approval.

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to approve 72 Jordan Lane.

Second: David Magee 



In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

Prospect Street, Lot 6 / SE52-991 / Single-Family Home w/ Garage, Driveway & Septic 

Amendment to OOC 

Applicant: Robert MacMackin, Barrel Roof Construction /Representative: Brendan Sullivan, Cavanaro Consulting 

Present: Brendan Sullivan

Discussion: Mr. Sullivan showed the plan and explained work to be done. Nancy Hemingway is in agreement with this plan and the rain garden proposed. Nancy Hemingway said that a small bobcat would be brought in to do the work. She will write an amendment letter.

Motion: David Magee moved to approve the modification to the OOC for Prospect St. Lot 6.

Second: Bob Woodill 



In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

ENFORCEMENT & VIOLATION HEARINGS / DISCUSSIONS / UPDATES

· 486 Mount Blue Street / Violation/Enforcement Discussion

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway said that this was a major violation. The applicant filed a NOI and she is satisfied with this.

· 13 & 15 Queen Anne’s Lane / EO#2012(1) & EO#2012(2)

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway said that there were three 3rd party monitors suggested – holding back on depositing funds for the monitor – they want Steve Ivas to be 3rd party monitor. Her recommendation is to go to Mr. Chessia. Either they go with Chessia or they are to be fined.

Motion: Bruce Humphrey moved to have them appoint Mr. Chessia as monitor.

Second:  David Magee 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

· 304 Winter Street – Planting Plan submittal

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway recommends denial of the 2006 remake and telling them to replant what was planned.

 
Mount Blue – Forest Cutting

25 & 45 Cedar Point - Update

DISCUSSIONS
Reorganization

Committee Priority Planning

Sub-Committee updates:

· Open Space & Recreation

· Pathways

· Trail/Signage

· Farming/Licensing

· CPC

Agent Report: For additional information on the Agent’s comments to the Commission, please refer to the agent’s written notes, which are available in the Conservation Office.

OFFICE BUSINESS/MISCELLANEOUS

1. Bills: John Chessia – $66.50 – Wildcat on site work, Conservation - $67.91 Mason & ABC equipment.  CPC - $5713 – Open space. 

Motion: David Magee moved to pay the bills.

Second: Bill Grafton 

2. Minutes:  11/6/12 & 12/4/12 (also 12/18?)

I hereby certify that the above minutes were presented and voted by a majority vote by the Norwell Conservation Commission on February 5, 2013.

_______________________________

David Osborne, Chairman
